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SUNDAY, JANUARY 30, 1977
following Services

AGENDA

1 - Election of Assembly Officers

N
|

3 Auditing Committee

3 Nominating Committee
- Report of the Pastor
- Report of the Parish Council

- Report of the Auditing Committee
- 1977 Budget
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A light lunch will be served after the
Divine Liturgy to members who plan to
attend the meeting.

Important Note: Voting will start of-
ficially at 10:30 AM in the Church Annex
and will continue in the Church Center.
Ballots must be cast in person. Only

those who are paid-up members of the Par-

ish through 1976 are eligible to vote.
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FEBRUARY 20 - - ST. VARTAN

Armenian School children will
sing special songs in the church

at the end of our Divine Liturgy.

The songs are all in honor of St.
Vartan. Ve invite every Armenian
to come, encourage, and enjoy.

Report of the Church Organizations
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Elections: 6 Parish Council Members
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The Parish Council and Diocesan-Delegates
wish to extend to all parishioners of Holy
Cross a very happy holiday season with
hopes that good health and lasting peace
be the blessing for the many families,
friends, and relatives of our community
members.

We are looking forward to seeing all vot-
ing members of our church at the annual
membership meeting on January 30, where
we will consider some very important is-
sues, Particularly, the reduction of the
number of Diocesan Delegates we are al-
lowed to retain because of our reduced
membership.

The New Year will include Herbie and Dick
Assoian's Mother's Day Picnic with a
guarantee of no rain and the- possibility
of a "kef" night.

Der Hayr and the Council have been dis-
cussing the possibility of beginning even-
ing classes in conversational Armenian.

We are now gathering the names of those

" who would be interested in such a program.
Instructiord will be once a week, the time
and place to be decided by the majority
of the participants. Please pass the
word around and have those interested
contact Der Hayr or the Parish Council
members.

Charles Apkarian, Chairman
Parish Council

ROCKWELL KENT ON ARMENTIANS

The famous American painter, Rockwell Kent
writes: "If I were to be asked where, on
our planet, one would see the greatest
number of miracles, I would name Armenia
first. Reluctantly you are surprised,
that in this small corner of the world it
is possible to meet such monuments and
such people, who could become the jewel
and pride of the entire world. Thrice
hail to you Armenian soil, the cradle

of talents, the cradle of miracles."

, A NOTE OF THANKS

S

Many are the parishioners who continue to
help us with their time and money, work-
ing in different organizations and on dif-

ferent committees.

Special thanks go to

the following:

to Richard Assoian of our Parish Coun-
cil who is donating the paper and print-
ing of the VISION each month,

to the young people in the Tavitian and
Hagop Hovsepian families; to Ann Dadaian
and John Kapusuzian for helping us with
the VISION.

to Charles Metjian of our Parish Coun-
cil for his services in cleaning and
maintaining the necessary items such as
robes and vestments, etc. used in the
church, ‘

to John Hovsepian for helping us in the
establishment of the nursery of our
Sunday School.

to Vahan and Gregory Zarifian of Nat-

ional Rug and Carpet, Jersey City, for
donating to us a nice rug for our nur-
séry.

to John Bohajian and Nazaret Kradjian
of West New York for a special donation
to the church.

to Mr. and Mrs. Dikran Simsarian for
donating a refrigerator for our office.

to Charles Apkarian and Herbert Takakj-—
ian of our Parish Council for special
sacrifices made for our church office.
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PLEDGE ENVELOPES AND 1977 Pledges:

Weekly pledge envelopes are now available in Church.
Parish Council member for your packet,
be made faithfully according to dates on envelopes.

Please ask any
It is requested that payments
You may do this

weekly or monthly, whichever is convenient to you.

Pledges for 1977 are in order.
with you for your yearly pledge.

Our Pledge committee will be in touch

We need your support and cooperation
in order to maintain our annual budget.



